
Human Resources Department 
19200 Cobb Street 
Tornillo, TX 79853   

Phone 915.765.3050 
Fax 915.765.3099 

Vision:  Believe we can succeed, with pride we will achieve. 

Mission:  The mission of the District is to educate and inspire students in a safe and supportive environment which will result in 

closing the achievement gap by preparing all students for college readiness and success in a global society. 

     To: 

     From: 

     Subject: 

     Date: 

   HISTORY: 

   RATIONALE: 

   BUDGET IMPACT: 

   ADMINISTRATIVE RECOMMENDATION: 

MEMORANDUM


	Rationale: The following changes for the new school year are as follows:

The Director of Facilities and Transportation transfer from PG105 to PG 109
Diagnostician/SPED/504 Coord. transfer from PG 106 to PG 107
Assistant Principal position transfer from PG 107 to PG 108 
The 237-calendar was reduced to a 234-calendar, without affecting the annual salary for employees.  
	Administrative Recommendation: The Administration recommends to approve the 2025-2026 Staff Pay Grades as presented.

	Budget Impact: Employees salaries consumed about 80% of the total district budget.


	History: Towards the end of every school year, Tornillo ISD evaluates its financial status to look into the possibility to propose a staff salary raise. Salaries are determined to remain competitive in the region while keeping the district's finances in a good stand. The Teacher Vacancy Task Force,established in 2022, worked to examine teacher retention and recruitment challenges across Texas. The first recommendation of the task force was to increase overall compensation and support strategic compensation strategies. House Bill (HB) 2 was passed by the 89th Legislature and signed into law by Governor Abbott on June 4, 2025, implementing this recommendation. Many details of HB 2 implementation are still being refined. Tornillo ISD recommendation is to maintain the Pay Grade Scales intact and provide extra income in the form of Lump Sum.    


	Date: June 18, 2025
	To: Board of Trustees
	From: Lizeth Carroll, Human Resources/Compliance Director


	Subject: 2025-2026 Staff Pay Grade Scales


